
COMMITTEE ON UNDERGRADUATE ADMISSIONS 
JUNE 17, 2022 

MINUTES 

PRESENT: W. Cleaves, Chair; J. Kelliher; E. Wong; Q. Wang; E. Engelschall, Ex-Officio 

ABSENT:  C. Rasmussen; F. Vahid; W. Zhang; B. Alba, ASUCR Student Rep. 

Chair Wallace Cleaves called the meeting to order at 1:02PM. 

Chair Cleaves noted that the committee has four members rolling off and a new chair will be 
appointed. 

The Committee approved the minutes from the May 20, 2022, meeting. 

The Chair provided the Committee with an update from the June 3, 2022, meeting of BOARS. 
The Chair of BOARS, Madeleine Sorapure, is leaving for a new position and the Vice Chair, 
Barbara Knowlton, will become the Chair of BOARS in 2022-2023. Chair Cleaves noted that he 
has been appointed as the Vice Chair of BOARS for 2022-2023. Chair Cleaves noted that there 
was consultation with admissions directors and enrollment management leads. Chair Cleaves 
noted that BOARS discussed the Ethnic Studies A-G requirement, and they are looking at re-
engaging with the writing group. BOARS also discussed data provided on PIQ’s and the 
verification process. There have been instances of sibling falsification where they used the same 
PIQ responses. BOARS also discussed the compare favorably report. 

AVC Engelschall gave an update on Fall 2022 admissions and transfer enrollment. 

AVC Engelschall noted that a proposal was approved to transfer articulation. A space will be 
created in Enrollment Services and will have centralized space for advisors. AVC Engelschall is 
also working on developing a Strategic Enrollment Management plan over the summer.  

With no other business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 1:48 PM. 
Approved: August 11, 2022
Prepared by:   Leondra Jacobs, Committee Analyst 


